## Truro Cemetery Commission Meeting Minutes April 19, 2023 Truro Town Hall

Present: Bob Masson, Cemetery Commission (Treasurer & Recordkeeping)

Holly Ballard-Gardner, Cemetery Commission (Chairwoman & Secretary)

Frank Grande, Cemetery Commission

Called to order at: 9:00 am

#### **Approval of Minutes**

The minutes of the March 15, 2023 meeting were presented and reviewed. Mr. Masson motioned to accept them; Mr. Grande seconded. All in favor. The prior meeting's minutes were accepted and placed into the record. (One copy to Cemetery Commission file, one to Noelle Scoullar.)

### **Activity Report**

Mr. Masson presented Activity Report for March. Since the start of 2023, there have been four burials, including two in March: Roza in Sacred Heart and Gralton in Old North South Section.

Mr. Masson reported a note on the Activity Report under non-Truro burials. Jane Cooper died on March 18<sup>th</sup>. The site the family owns is at Pine Grove right on top of the mausoleum. Her husband and daughter were cremated and are buried there. There are veteran markers in place. Ms. Gardner motioned to accept the Activity Report. Mr. Grande seconded. All in favor, accepted, placed in the record.

Mr. Masson reported that we expect to pay \$6,100 for major spring clean ups at Snow and Pine Grove cemeteries to prepare the areas for summer mowing.

#### **Public Comment**

No public comment was made.

#### **Old Business**

Green burial sites: Mr. Masson made a motion to identify the Old North green burial plots by their survey titles in order to make them available for sale. The new green burial plots at Old North are as follows:

Section M: lots 5 thru 10 Section N: lots 5 thru 10 Section O: lots 5 thru 10.

Ms. Gardner seconded the motion. All in favor, accepted, placed in the record. The green burial plots at Old North are now available for sale.

#### **New Business**

No new business



# Adjournment

Ms. Gardner motioned for adjournment at 9:17am noting the next meeting is to be May 17, 2023. Mr. Masson seconded. Adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Ballard-Gardner, Secretary

Bob Masson, Treasurer

